
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

  
 

  
  

 
 
  

  
    

 
      

     
      

 
    

     
 

 
  

  
 

   
 

 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: tom.long@energytransfer.com 

May 15, 2025 

Mr. Thomas E. Long 
Chief Executive Officer 
Energy Transfer Company, LP 
8111 Westchester Drive 
Dallas, Texas 75225 

RE: CPF 4-2023-034-NOPV 

Dear Mr. Long: 
From June 6 through December 1, 2022, representatives of the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials 
Safety Administration (PHMSA), Office of Pipeline Safety (OPS), pursuant to Chapter 601 of 49 
United States Code (U.S.C.) inspected Energy Transfer Company’s (ETC) Mid-Valley pipeline 
operations in Michigan, Ohio, Kentucky, Tennessee, Mississippi, Louisiana, Arkansas, and Texas. 
As a result of the inspection, ETC Mid-Valley was issued a Notice of Probable Violation (NOPV) 
of the Pipeline Safety Regulations, Title 49, Code of Federal Regulations in the above-referenced 
case. 
On September 11, 2024, PHMSA issued a Final Order in the above-referenced case.  This Order 
included a Compliance Order. Based on PHMSA’s review of the documentation provided on 
March 10, 2025, it has been determined that ETC Mid-Valley has complied with the terms of this 
Order. 
Accordingly, this case is now closed, and no further action is contemplated with respect to the 
matters involved in this case. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
Sincerely, 

Bryan Lethcoe 
Director, Southwest Region, Office of Pipeline Safety 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 

cc: Gregory McIlwain, Executive Vice President of Operations, Energy Transfer, LP, 
gregory.mcilwain@energytransfer.com 
Todd Nardozzi, Director, Regulatory Compliance, Energy Transfer Company, 
todd.nardozzi@energytransfer.com 
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